NOTE: National Grid will commence reviewing reservation requests for Firm Phase I/ll HVYDC-TF
Service, for the November 1, 2020 reservation period, that are submitted on and after September 2,
2020 but plans to decline all requests that are submitted before.

National Grid and most of the other Interconnection Rights Holders have elected to continue
participation in the Phase I/ll Support Agreements and Restated Use Agreement (the
“Agreements”) for an additional twenty (20) year term beyond October 31, 2020. Because certain
Interconnection Rights Holders have elected not to continue in the Agreements on and after
November 1, 2020, and will terminate their participation in the Agreements, the capacity for Firm
Phase I/l HYDC-TF Service made available by National Grid for the November 1, 2020 reservation
period will be adjusted. The renewing Interconnection Rights Holders and the Phase | and Il Asset
Owners are negotiating amendments to the Agreements. Until the Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission permits amendments to the Agreements to go into effect, the existing terms and
conditions of the Agreements will remain in effect.



